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ANOTHER member of the SABC’s board is throwing in the towel, amid talk in media circles yesterday that former journalist and media consultant David Niddrie had resigned.
 
Mr Niddrie would not comment yesterday on whether he would be the fourth board member to quit.
 
The news surfaced in an e-mail circulated to civil society organisations linked to the SABC, but which was later withdrawn. The subsequent e-mail said his departure was still a rumour. The original e-mail said: “David Niddrie has just resigned. This brings the number of resignations to four.”
 
If confirmed, it would raise concerns that the SABC board would lack a quorum if there are any more resignations.
 
Barbara Masekela, former ambassador to France and prominent member of the African National Congress, was the first to resign, followed by Magatho Mello and most recently deputy chairman Felleng Sekha.
 
A senior SABC official said yesterday the board was frustrated with the government’s inaction on the SABC’s woes. The board felt isolated, as first the Department of Communications and then Parliament’s committee on communications failed to intervene, despite the board on May 22 announcing a breakdown of trust with its chairman, Ben Ngubane. The breakdown was over Mr Ngubane’s move to appoint Phil Molefe as head of news — while the board was reviewing candidates.
 
Ms Sekha, despite being deputy chairwoman, learnt of Mr Molefe’s appointment through the media. Mr Ngubane refused to take phone calls from her or from other board members, according to a document submitted to Parliament. “Had government intervened then, the board might have been able to avoid the crisis,” the official said.
 
The board members who quit were reportedly frustrated by their inability to make any meaningful change at the SABC.
 
The Save Our SABC Coalition was not available for comment.
 
Resignations from the board are submitted first to the Presidency, so Mr Niddrie’s resignation would not yet have been received by the Department of Communications.
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